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MARYLAND BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

Date:    


October 18, 2019 
Place: 
 

Princess Royale Hotel




Mako Room 
9100 Coastal Highway 




Ocean City, Maryland 21842
Time:    


12:00 p.m.
Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
T. J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor

Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member

Others Present:

Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director, Design Boards
Aaron Worley (MSS), Professional Land Surveyor 
John Palatiello, MSS Executive Director
Absent:                           Rory Wise Sr., Assistant Executive Director, Design Boards
Donald J. Ocker, Property Line Surveyor

Milena Trust, Board Counsel, Office of the Attorney General

Carla Gourdine, Board Administrator, Land Surveyors and Landscape Architects
CALL TO ORDER

John V. Mettee III called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m. 
MSS Town Hall
The Board began the meeting with a town hall that included members from the Maryland Society of Surveyors and members of the public.  Chairman Mettee began with short remarks that included a congratulatory message to newly licensed professional land surveyors for 2018 and 2019.  Seven newly licensed surveyors, who attended the meeting, were personally recognized by the Board and presented with their Maryland Professional Land Surveyor wall certificates.  After recognizing the newly licensed individuals, the Chairman opened the floor up to the members and the public to ask questions or raise any concerns that they had for the Board members.  The main topics that were discussed with the Board was the integration of drone operators into the practice of surveying, requirements for firm permit holders, and questions about span of control for surveyors who are mentoring future surveyors. 

At 1:30 p.m. the Board took a break and moved the meeting from the main conference room to the Mako room in order to continue conducting Board business.  The meeting continued at 2:00 p.m.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Tammy Rollins and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes with a minor correction of the meeting held on September 4, 2019. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

No Complaint Committee report
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board was presented with an inquiry from a consumer who was concerned about the changing of their property lines by a surveyor.  The consumers question was, “how common is it for a survey to change property locations?”  The Board offered that a survey does not change the property line, however, the property line could potentially change if a surveyor makes a mistake or by an order of the court.  It was recommended to the consumer that, if they are concerned about the survey, they could hire another surveyor to get an independent opinion or file a complaint with the Board if there are allegations of negligence.
NEW BUSINESS 
Tom Orisich gave an update on the EPS committee.  He notified the Board that the committee is interested in collecting more information on how states are currently incorporating state specific examinations.  To gather this information, the committee will be sending each state a survey to complete.  The surveys are currently scheduled to be sent out no later than February 2020.  The committee plans to meet again in January 2020 to finalize the requirements of the survey.  Some of the information they are looking to determine from the surveys will be:

· What should be the content of the exam?

· What is going to determine the length of the exams?

· Will the cost increase?

· What the individual states require?

· Specific legislative hurdles, by state

· Estimated quantity of takers

Tom Orisich reported that applicants taking the FS examination are currently trending up, while the PS examination takers are trending down.  This is potentially due to states decoupling from the FS examination, but more time will be needed to determine correlation.  The Board would be interested in gathering more demographic information from the Maryland applicants and State specific test takers.  Mr. Cullingford brought up the possibility of administering a survey after the applicants complete the State specific tests.  He will discuss these opportunities with board counsel before implementing anything new.
OLD BUSINESS 
Practice Act revisions – The recommended revisions for the practice act are currently with the Maryland Society of Surveyors, to allow them an opportunity to gain feedback from stakeholders.  The Society feels that any legislative input that they may make will not be until the 2021 session, allowing time for comments and possible revisions.

Experience Guidelines – The Board was presented with recommended regulation changes to the experience guidelines listed in COMAR.  The Board did not make a decision on which guidelines they would like to adopt.  The recommendations will be further discussed at the November Board meeting.  

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Joseph Cullingford reiterated administrative requirements to the Board to ensure proper documentation of official travel.  He also gave the Board members a list of potential dates for 2020 Board meeting.  He asked that people let him know if there would be any conflicts with the proposed dates.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT – Nothing to report.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS
Aaron Worley, President of the Maryland Society of Surveyors, reported that the society is currently working with CCBC to offer more classes.  MSS thanked the Board members and staff for conducting the town hall during the fall conference.  John Palatiello, MSS Executive Director, added that the town hall was extremely well receive by the attendees.  He is looking forward to continuing the program.  MSS Leadership recommends that we continue to work together to improve the town hall event.
Applications for Review

Four applications for examination was presented to the Board for review.
Two denials of application for examination.

One audit presented for the Board to review.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, Motion (IV) was made by Tammy Rollins, seconded by T.J. Frazier and was unanimously carried by the Board, to adjourn the meeting at 2:48 p.m. 

Approved:    _______ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
John V. Mettee III. Board Chair
Date:
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